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AS THE HART PANTETH
In a few instances, when his suspicions were aroused in spite of their denials, Junior tracked down their residences. He observed them in the flesh
and made additional-and subtle-inquiries of their neighbors until he was satisfied that his quarry was elsewhere..Out of a sphinx face, Obadiah
conjured a smile that lifted the point of his white goatee when he turned his head to look at Edom. "Ah ... so long ago," he murmured, as though
speaking to himself. "So long ago ... but I remember now." He winked at Edom..Leaning across the front seat, he lowered the passenger's window
six inches. Then he lowered the driver's-side window an equal distance..Edom and Jacob Isaacson were her older brothers, who lived in two small
apartments above the four-car garage at the back of the property..Halos and rainbows loomed in her memory, ominous as they had never been
before.."Why are you here?" "Where else I should be and for why? I watch you over." As the tears cleared from Agnes's eyes, she saw that Maria
was sewing. A shopping bag stood to one side of the chair, and to the other side, open on the floor, a case contained spools of thread, needles, a
pincushion, a pair of scissors, and other supplies of a seamstress's trade..The crazy bitch wielded it with such ferocity that the force of the impact
with the floor, rebounding upon her, must have numbed her arms. She stumbled backward, dragging the chair, temporarily unable to lift
it..Swinging toward the open door, he saw that the dead detective was true to his word: He wasn't here..Maintaining a brutal strangling pressure,
Junior turned his head aside, to protect his eyes. He kneed Neddy in the crotch, crunching the remaining fight out of him..In her arms, little Barty
burbled contentedly, unaware that his destiny supposedly included epic love, fabulous riches, and violence..Even Rudy, as huge as Big Foot and as
amoral as a skink, was afraid of this woman..Sometimes, while shaving or combing his hair, as he was looking in the bathroom or foyer mirror,
Junior thought that he glimpsed a presence, dark and vaporous, less substantial than smoke, standing or moving behind him. At other times, this
entity seemed to be within the mirror. He couldn't focus on it, study it, because the moment he became aware of the presence, it was gone..Tom
was alone. The place should be silent. Hanna Rey, the housekeeper, wasn't scheduled to arrive until ten o'clock..His throat was still so raw from the
explosive vomiting, seared by stomach acid, that he sounded like a character from a puppet show for children on Saturday-morning television,
hoarse and squeaky at the same time. If not for the pain, he would have felt ridiculous, but the hot and jagged scrape of each word through his
throat left him unable to.Leave the lamps burning, the door unlocked. A murderer, frantic to vanish while the victim remained undiscovered,
wouldn't be worried about the cost of electricity or about protecting against burglary..Perhaps these two months of frustration had brought him to
this: hair-trigger nerves, fevered imagination, and anticipation distilled into dread.."I get peed off, and I miss some things terrible. But I'm not sad.
And you've got to not be sad, either, 'cause it spoils everything.".With the successful consumption of the burger and with the addition of the third
Sklent to his collection, Junior felt more upbeat than he'd been in quite a while. Contributing to his better mood was the fact that he hadn't heard the
phantom singer in longer than three months, since the library in July.."--and we're from different worlds, which I respect. I respect you and your
wonderful family ... your centeredness, your certainty. I want to do this only because it's what I owe you.".Undiminished antiperistaltic waves
coursed through his duodenum, stomach, and esophagus, and now he gasped desperately for air between each expulsion, without much
success..With the same surprising ease that she had gotten a plane out of San Francisco on a one-hour notice, Celestina booked two return seats on
an early-evening flight from Oregon, as though she had a supernatural travel agent.."Phimie said the creep thought it was funny, but using Daddy's
voice as background music also ... well, aroused him, maybe because it further humiliated her and because he knew it would humiliate our father.
But we never told Daddy that part of it. Neither of us saw any useful reason for telling him.".Junior was less surprised by his sudden assault on
Victoria than by the failure of the bottle to break. He was, after all, a new man since his decision on the fire tower, a man of action, who did what
was necessary. But the bottle was glass, and he swung forcefully, hard enough that it smacked her forehead with a sound like a mallet cracking
against a croquet ball, hard enough to put her out in an instant, maybe even hard enough to kill her, yet the Merlot remained ready to
drink..Eventually he found himself alone at the large viewing window of the neonatal-care unit. Seven newborns were in residence. Fixed to the
foot of each of the seven bassinets was a placard on which was printed the name of the baby..He closed his eyes again and seemed asleep, but then
as she clicked off the lamp, he murmured, "You have your halo again.".Taking her silence for assent, Tom continued: "Your father is gone from
here, gone forever, but he still lives in other worlds. This isn't a statement of faith alone. If Albert Einstein were still alive and standing here, he'd
tell you that it's true. Your father is with you in many places, and so is Phimie. In many places, she didn't die in childbirth. In some worlds, she was
never raped, her life never blighted. But there's an irony in that, isn't there? Because in those worlds, Angel doesn't exist-yet Angel is a miracle and
a blessing." He looked up from the city to the woman. "So when you're lying in bed tonight, kept awake by grief, don't think just about what you've
lost with your father and Phimie. Think about what you have in this world that you've never known in some others-Angel. Whether God's a
Catholic, a Baptist, a Jew, a Muslim, or a quantum mechanic, He gives us compensation for our pain, compensation right here in this world, not
just in those parallel to it and not just in some afterlife. Always compensation for the pain ... if we recognize it when we see it.".After the latest
concerned nurse departed, Sheena leaned close. She cruelly pinched Junior's cheek between thumb and forefinger, as if she' might tear off a gobbet
of flesh and pop it into her mouth.."Just now." Although Angel tried to sound nonchalant, she was trembling. "I'm not sure I can do it again."."I
haven't disturbed him," said the visitor, taking his cue from the doctor and keeping his voice low..When he dared to look in the mirror above the
sink, he expected to see a haggard face, sunken eyes, but the grim experience had left no visible mark. He quickly combed his hair. Indeed, he
as-the-hart-panteth.pdf
Page 1/7

As The Hart Panteth

looked so fine that women would as usual caress him with their yearning gazes when he made his way back through the gallery..With that thought,
he made himself laugh. Unfortunately, his laughter was high-pitched and shaky, and it scared the hell out of him.."I can do this with just a very
little Novocain," she said, "so your mouth won't be numb for dinner.".Vanadium hadn't seen the man who had clubbed him from behind and who
had smashed his face with a pewter candlestick, but when~ he spoke the name Enoch Cain, the quality in his eyes was not compassion. No
fingerprints had been left, no evidence in the aftermath of the fire at the Bressler house or in the Studebaker hauled from Quarry Lake..Nor could
she begin to imagine the nature of the disaster that had befallen him, leaving his face looking blasted and loose at all its hinges. She had last seen
him at Phimie's funeral. A few minutes ago at her doorstep, she'd recognized him only because of his port-wine birthmark..Perhaps the paramedic
had given him an injection, a sedative. the howling ambulance rocked along on this most momentous day, Junior Cain wept profoundly but
quietly--and achieved temporary peace in a dreamless sleep..Indeed, the tree inspired him. After he shot the girl, he would open the window and
toss her body into the oak Let Celestina find her there, randomly pierced by branches in a freestyle crucifixion..Finally: "A trial lawyer, whether
specializing in criminal or civil matters, is like an actor, Mr. Cain. He must believe deeply in his role, in the truth of his portrayal, if he's to be
convincing. I always believe in the innocence of my clients in order to achieve the best possible settlement for them.".He shook his head. "I think
he's evil, not crazy. And stupid in the way that evil often is. Too arrogant and too vain to be aware of his stupidity-and therefore always tangled up
in traps of his own making. But nonetheless dangerous for being stupid. In fact, far more dangerous than a wiser man with a sense of
consequences.".She slept for a while, waking to a prayer spoken softly but fervently in Spanish..Even as the morning matured, the fog and the rain
conspired to bar all but a faint gray daylight from St. Mary's. Shadows flourished..About ten feet from the trunk of the oak, Barty departed his
straight route and began to circle the tree..She looked down at her clutched hands. Made for work, these hands, and always ready to take on any
task. Strong, nimble, reliable hands, but useless to her now, unable to perform the one miracle she needed. "Barty's birthday is in eight days. I was
hoping. . .".In the kitchen, he fussily avoided the blood and stepped around Victoria to switch off both ovens. He killed the gas flame under the
large pot of boiling water on the cook top..Some information she'd withheld from him: that the cancer might already have spread, that he might still
die even after his eyes were removed-and that if it hadn't yet spread, it might soon do so.."Sure. Or why don't I pull a Rumpelstiltskin and demand
one of her children for payment' ".After a while, a voice broke the vacuum-perfect silence. Bob Chicane. His instructor..Near midnight, she
returned to her apartment. Lights out, in bed, staring at the ceiling, she was unable to sleep..Although a cold current crackled along the cable of her
spine, Agnes smiled at the card. She was determined to change the dark mood that had descended over them.."Are you all right?" he asked as he
opened the passenger's door and helped her into the car..In addition to delivering a honey-raisin pear pie, Agnes had come to offer Obadiah
Sepharad a year's work-not performing magic, but talking about it.."Bet I could, and sell it, too," she said. "I might not be as good at it as I am at
teeth, but I'd be better than some I've read.".From Sparky, Tom Vanadium had borrowed a master key with which he could open the door to Cain's
apartment, but he preferred not to employ it as long as he could enter by a back route. The less often he used the halls that were frequented by
residents, the more likely he would be able to keep his flesh-and-blood presence a secret from Cain and sustain his ghostly reputation. If too many
tenants got a look at his memorable face, he would become a topic of discussion among neighbors, and the wife killer might tumble to the truth..He
missed Naomi. She'd always known exactly the right thing to say or do, improving his mood with a few words or with just her touch, when he was
feeling down..On the second morning of Barty's illness, Agnes came downstairs and found him at the kitchen table, in his pajamas, happily
applying unconventional hues to a scene in a coloring book..When Seraphim's bastard baby was dead, evidence of paternity would die with it-and
any claim for child support. Even Vanadium's stubborn, selfish, greedy, grubbing, vicious, psychotic, evil spirit would have to recognize that all
hope of bringing Junior down was lost, and it would at last either dissipate in frustration or be reincarnated..Among Junior's many gifts, his ability
to focus might have been the most important. Bob Chicane, his former instructor in matters meditative, had called him intense and even obsessive,
following the painful incident involving meditation without seed, but intensity and obsession were false charges. Junior was simply
focused.Celestina was hardly more than a child herself, pretending to have the strong shoulders and the breadth of experience to bear this burden.
She felt half crushed.He hadn't killed this one, of course. A traffic accident. Wasn't that what Vanadium had said? Ten months ago, following
tendon surgery for a leg injury, Seraphim had been an outpatient at the rehab hospital where Junior worked. She was scheduled for therapy three
days a week..Thrilled by the music but unable to understand a word of the play, he arranged German lessons with a private tutor..Another thought:
The young gallery employee would remember that Junior had asked after Neddy and had followed him toward the men's room. He would provide a
description, and because he was an art connoisseur, therefore visually oriented, he'd most likely provide a good description, and what the police
artist drew wouldn't be some cubist vision in the Picasso mode or a blurry impressionistic sketch, but a portrait filled with vivid and realistic detail,
like a Norman Rockwell painting, ensuring apprehension.."Really, Angel," Barty said with genuine concern, "it might be scary. I got another one
we could listen to, if you want."."So where he threw the quarter," Barty said, as Angel listened intently and nodded her head, "wasn't really into
Gunsmoke, 'cause that's not a place, it's just a show. See, maybe he threw it into a place where I'm not blind, or into a place where he doesn't have
that messed-up face, or a place where for some reason you never came here today. There's more places than anybody could ever count, even me,
and I can count pretty good. That's what you feel, right-all the ways things are?".He opened the solid doors on the bottom of the breakfront, did not
find what he was looking for, checked in the sideboard next, and there it was, a small liquor supply. Scotch, gin, vodka. He selected a full bottle of
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vodka..It didn't seem to him to amount to much. It was such an easy matter to him to make a silvery light shine in a dark room, or find a lost pin by
thinking about it, or true up a warped joint by running his hands over the wood and talking to it, that he couldn't see why they made a fuss over
such things. But his father raged at him for his "shortcuts," even struck him once on the mouth when he was talking to the work, and insisted that
he do his carpentry with tools, in silence..That night, in Barty's room, after Agnes had listened to his prayers and then had tucked him in for the
night, she sat on the edge of his bed. "Honey, I was wondering.... Now that you've had more time to think, could you explain to me what
happened?".Maybe his pursuit of the matter sprang from mere curiosity, the desire to discover what a child of his might look like; however, if
something else lay behind his interest, the motivation would not be benign. Whatever Cain's intentions, he would prove to be at least an annoyance
to Celestina and the little girl-and possibly a danger..While they waited for the room-service waiter to arrive, Tom got from Paul a detailed report
of Enoch Cain's attack on the parsonage. He had heard most of it from friends in the state-police homicide division, which was assisting the Spruce
Hills authorities. But Paul's account was more vivid. The ferocity of the assault convinced Tom that whatever the killer's twisted motives might be,
Celestina and her mother-and not least of all Angel-were in danger as long as Cain roamed free. Perhaps as long as he lived..nonetheless. The
rapist's curse. Healthy, but healthy at the expense of Phimie..Agnes wanted to reach out and touch him, but she found that she didn't have the
strength to raise her arm. She was no longer holding her belly, either. Both hands lay at her sides, palms up, and even the simple act of curling her
fingers required surprising effort and concentration..Clinging to the desperate hope of an ultimate reunion, he put the gun away, went to the
kitchen, and made a grilled-cheese sandwich: cheddar, with dill pickles on the side..He shook so badly that he couldn't remove the cap from the
bottle. He was proud to be more sensitive than most people, to be so full of feeling, but sometimes sensitivity was a curse..According to the
newspapers, the police also credited him with the murders of Naomi, Victoria Bressler, and Ned Gnathic (whom they had connected to Celestina).
He was wanted, too, for the attempted murder of Dr. Walter Lipscomb (evidently Ichabod), for the attempted murder of Grace White, and for
assault with intent to kill Celestina White and her daughter, Angel, and for the assault on Lenora Kickmule (whose foxtail-bedecked Pontiac he had
stolen in Eugene, Oregon)..Sitting on a stool at the counter, he ordered a cheeseburger, coleslaw, french fries, and a cherry Coke..Bartholomew had
been able to focus his eyes much sooner than the average baby was supposed to be able to focus. To a surprising extent, he was already engaged in
the world around him..As if a door had briefly opened between this windless day and another world, a single gust rattled rain against the
windows..With Naomi, sex had been glorious, because they were bonded on multiple levels, all deeper than the mere physical. They had been so
close, so emotionally and intellectually entwined, that in making love to her, he'd been making love to himself; and he would never experience a
greater intimacy than that..The most shameful thing Junior found was the "art" on the walls. Tasteless, sentimentalized realism. Bright landscapes.
Still lifes of fruit and flowers. Even an idealized group portrait of Prosser, his late wife, and Zelda. Not one painting spoke to the bleakness and
terror of the human condition: mere decoration, not art..Wally-Dr. Walter Lipscomb, who delivered Angel and who became her godfather-never
worried when the girl seemed to be developing too slowly, counseling that every child was an individual, with his or her particular learning pace.
Wally's double specialty--obstetrics and pediatrics-gave him credibility, of course, but Celestina had worried, anyway..Although weak, he was no
longer in danger of spewing bile and blood like a harpooned whale. The siege had passed..The paramedic pulled shut the door, leaving Joey outside
in the night, in the storm, in the wind between worlds.."Then you only have to wait eighteen years," he said, opening the apartment door and
stepping aside once more, allowing Celestina to precede him..They agreed that to the outside world, Barty must continue to appear to be a sightless
man-or otherwise either be treated like a freak or be subjected, perhaps unwillingly, to experimentation. In the modern world, there was no
tolerance for miracles. Only family could be told of this development..Moving out of the doorway, into the bedroom, he said, "What book would
that be?".The 9-mm pistol rested in the complementary shoulder holster, under Junior's leather coat. But the sound-suppressor hadn't been attached;
it was in one of his coat pockets. The extended barrel, too long to lay comfortably against his left side, would most likely have hung up on the
holster when drawn..He thought he heard the soft swoosh of knife-edge wings slicing the January air. He dared not look up. More in his throat.
The agony. Darkness poured into his head, as if it were blood rising relentlessly from his flooded stomach and esophagus..Blind he remained until
an afternoon in May 1993, when at last the miracle occurred, and the meaning that Tom Vanadium had foreseen so long ago began to manifest..In a
pocket of his smock was his letter to Reverend Harrison White. He hadn't sealed the envelope, because he intended to read to Perri, his wife, what
he'd written, and include any corrections she suggested. In this, as in all things, Paul valued her opinion..On second thought-no. If Seraphim had
told anyone she'd been raped, the police would have been at Junior's doorstep in minutes, with a warrant for his arrest. No matter that they would
have no proof. In this age of high sympathy for the previously oppressed, the word of a teenage Negro girl would have greater weight than Junior's
clean record, fine reputation, and heartfelt denials..As quick as a snake strikes, Vanadium was much closer to the bed than he had been when he
tossed the coin, at Junior's side now, leaning over the railing. "Naomi was six weeks pregnant.".NOLLY WULFSTAN, private detective, had the
teeth of a god and a face so unfortunate that it argued convincingly against the existence of a benign deity..For a long time, she stood beside the
bed, holding his hand, confident that on some level he was aware of her presence, though he gave no indication whatsoever that he knew she was
there.."Wouldn't dream of asking you to make it a habit. Just this one time. If anguish, why not guilt?".Already the fortune foretold, which she had
strived to dismiss as a game with no consequences, was coming true..When he noticed that twilight had come and gone, he realized also that he'd
walked through Bright Beach, along Pacific Coast Highway, and south into the neighboring town. Perhaps ten miles..Most likely, if Victoria was
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entertaining, the visitor's car would have been parked in the driveway..He was, in fact, a first-rate driver, with an impeccable record at the age of
thirty: no traffic citations, no accidents..This Detroit-built gondola would swiftly navigate the Styx without a black-robed gondolier to pole it
onward..Everyone thought the moptops were the coolest thing ever--ever but to Junior, their music was just all right. He wasn't stirred to sing
along, and he didn't find their stuff particularly danceable..Neither of them needed to confirm their mutual attraction with even so much as an
additional nod or a smile. Victoria knew, as he did, that their time would come, when all this current unpleasantness was I behind them, when
Vanadium had been thwarted, when all suspicion had been forever laid to rest..He wanted, all right, but -intuition warned him that he ought to
continue to be discreet for a while longer.."Simon's a funny duck," Vanadium said, "but I like him more than a little and trust him implicitly. He
wanted to know what he could do to help. Initially, my speech was slurred, I had partial paralysis in my left arm, and I'd lost fifty-four pounds. I
wasn't going to be looking for Cain for a long time, but it turned out Simon knew where he was."."A nose, now, is a useful thing, a salable thing,"
Hound went on. "Not that I'm looking for competition. But a finder can always find work, as they say...You ever been in a mine?".Flanking the
wheelchair, Edom and Jacob spent less time watching the graveside service than studying the sky. Both brothers frowned at that cloudless blue, as
though seeing thunderheads.."And you give yourself far too little credit," Salk continued gently. "There's no doubt in my mind that Perri was a
hero. But she was married to a hero, as well.".Celestina White was the center of attention, always surrounded by champagne-swilling,
canape--gobbling bourgeoisie who would have been shopping for paintings on velvet if they'd had less money..As though he were home to a
species of termites that preferred the taste of men to that of wood, Vanadium felt a squirming in his marrow..Vanadium owned so few clothes that
the two bags had sufficient capacity to accommodate half the contents of the closet and dresser..WHEN AT LAST Paul Damascus reached the
parsonage late Friday afternoon, January 12, he arrived on foot, as he arrived everywhere these days..Aware of the dangers of dehydration, he
drank a bottle of water and put two half-gallon containers of Gatorade in the Suburban..He drove his yellow-and-white 1955 Ford Country Squire
station wagon. He'd bought the car with some of the last money he earned in the years when he had been able to hold a job, before his ...
problem..When her hand went limp in Celestina's, her body sagged, too, and her eyes were no longer either focused or rolling wildly. They
shimmered into stillness, darkled with death, as the cardiac monitor sang the one long note that signified flatline..In July 1967, at two and a half, he
finally contracted his first cold, an off-season virus with a mean bite. His throat was sore, but he didn't fuss or even complain. He swallowed his
medicine without resistance, and though he rested occasionally, he played with toys and paged through picture books with as much pleasure as
ever..AS GREASY WITH FEAR sweat as a pig on a slaughterhouse ramp, Junior woke from a nightmare that he could not remember. Something
*is reaching for him-that's all he could recall, hands clutching at him out of the dark-and then he was awake, wheezing. Night still pressed at the
glass beyond the venetian blind. The pharmacy lamp in the comer was aglow, but the chair that had been beside it was no longer there. It had been
moved closer to Junior's bed..Using a false name, claiming that he was an adoptee, Junior made inquiries with several child-placement
organizations, as well as with state and federal agencies. He discovered that Wulfstan's story was true: Adoption records were sealed by law for the
protection of the birth parents, and getting at them was all but impossible..Sklent came to mind, perhaps because of the strange drawing on the girl's
sketch pad. Sklent at that Christmas Eve party, only a few months ago but a lifetime away. The theory of spiritual afterlife without a need for God.
Prickly-bur spirits. Some hang around, haunting out of sheer mean stubbornness. Some fade away. Others reincarnate.."Don't you say that. The
society isn't silly, especially not now. It's us, it's what we were and how we are, and I do so much love everything that's us.".Worse than the
tenderness in the bones, the bleeding gums, the headaches, the ugly bruises, worse than the anemia-related weariness and the spells of
breathlessness, was the suffering that her battle caused to those whom she loved. More frequently as the days passed, they were unable to conceal
their worry and their sorrow. She held their hands when they trembled. She asked them to pray with her when they expressed anger that this should
happen to her-of all people, to her, and she wouldn't let them go until the anger was gone. More than once, she pulled sweet Angel into her lap,
stroked her hair, and soothed her with talk of all the good times shared in better days. And always Barty, watching over her in his blindness, aware
that she would not be dying in all the places where she was, but taking no consolation from the fact that she would continue to exist in other worlds
where he could never again be at her side..For a long time, she sat alone in the dark living room, in the armchair that had been Joey's favorite,
thinking about many things but returning often to the memory of Barty's dry walk in wet weather..Darkrose and Diamond.In the living room, the
central and largest window framed a magnificent view, and swagged silk brocatelle draperies framed the window. An oversize hand-painted and
heavily gilded chaise lounge, upholstered in an exquisite tapestry, stood against this backdrop of city and silk, and Renee pulled Junior down upon
the chaise, desperate to be ravished there..Nolly was, as usual, "Nolly" to everyone, but here Kathleen was "Mrs. Wulfstan.".Until Nolly, Kathleen's
life had been as short on romance as a saltless saltine is short on flavor. Her childhood and even her adolescence were so colorless that she'd settled
on dentistry as a career because it seemed, by comparison to what she knew, to be an exotic and exciting profession. She'd dated a few men, but all
were boring and none was kind. Ballroom-dancing lessons-and ultimately competitions-promised the romance that dentistry and dating hadn't
provided, but even dancing was somewhat a disappointment until her instructor introduced Kathleen to this balding, bull-necked, lumpy, utterly
wonderful Romeo..She didn't hide the diagnosis from the family, but she delayed telling them the prognosis, which was bleak. Already, her bones
were tender, packed full of mutated immature white cells that hindered the production of normal white cells, red cells, and platelets.."You must've
slipped this one in my pocket when you first came in here," Nolly deduced..NORTHBOUND ON THE coastal highway, headed for Newport
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Beach, Agnes saw bad omens, mile after mile..Although Vanadium had been morally certain about the identity of his assailant, intuition without
evidence was not sufficient to stir the authorities into action-not against a man on whom the state and county had settled $4,250,000 in the matter of
his wife's mortal fall. They would appear either to be incompetent in the investigation of Naomi Cain's death or to be pursuing Enoch in the new
matter out of sheer vindictiveness. Without stacks of evidence, the political risks of acting on a policeman's instinct were too great..When Agnes
pressed for a diagnosis, Dr. Chan quietly pleaded the need to gather more information. After Barty had seen the oncologist and had additional tests,
he and his mother would return here in the afternoon to receive a diagnosis and counseling in treatment options..Agnes was not fully aware of how
she was lifted from the car, but she remembered looking back and seeing Joey's body huddled in the tangled shadows of the wreckage, remembered
reaching toward him, desperate for the anchorage that he had always given her, and then she was on the gurney and moving.
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